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Pastoral Staff 
Rev. Joseph J. Quindlen, Pastor 
Rev. James J. Kelly, In Residence (Retired) 
 
Permanent Deacons 
Emil J. Wernert 
Michael Pascarella, Jr. 
Kenneth P. Clancy (Retired) 
Joel M. Ziff, (Retired) 
š   
Office Staff 
Business Manager, Paul Harvitz 
Director of Music, Constance M. Steuer 
Admin. Assistant, JoAnn O’Connor 
IT Coordinator, Nicole Zimmerman 
Maintenance Super., Anthony R. Mashaintonio 
Church Sacristan, John F. Phipps 
ššššš    
Religious Education Staff 
rep@eol.comcastbiz.net; (215) 367-5853 
Coordinator, Linda DiCampli 
Admin. Assistant, Donna Descano 
 
Youth Ministry Staff 
ymmin@eol.comcastbiz.net; (215) 367-5854 
Coordinator, Kevin Kozeniewski  
 
Holy Rosary Regional  
Catholic School 
www.holyrosaryregional.com  
(610) 825-0160 
3040 Walton Road,  
Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462 
Lisa S. Hoban: Principal 
lhoban@holyrosaryregional.com 
Beth Sheldon: Admin. Assistant 
bsheldon@holyrosaryregional.com 

Parish Office Requests 
 To register in the parish, arrange for a baptism, or 
request a Certificate of  Eligibility for sponsorship at      
Baptism or Confirmation, contact the Parish Office during 
office hours at epiphanych@comcast.net. 
 Also, please advise our office staff of any change of     
address, telephone number or family status.   
 

Anointing of the Sick 
 First Saturday of the month during 8:30 a.m. Mass or 
by request. Please notify the rectory as soon as possible 
when any parishioner becomes seriously ill or is admitted to 
the hospital. 
 

Baptism 
 Baptisms are celebrated after the 11:30 a.m. Mass on     
Sundays upon request. Both first-time parents need to attend a 
Pre-Jordan class, which is held the first Wednesday of every 
month.   
 Pre-Registration for the class is required by contacting 
the Parish Office. Sponsors not from Epiphany are required 
to submit a  Certificate of Eligibility from their parish two 
weeks prior to the Baptism. 
 

Marriage 
 Notify the priest of your intention to marry at least six 
months before the date of the wedding to assure sufficient 
preparation and to arrange for Pre-Cana sessions.  
 

Miraculous Medal—Perpetual Novena 
 After 8:30 a.m. Mass every Saturday. 
 

Holy Communion for the Sick and 
Homebound 

 Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion are availa-
ble to bring Communion to the sick and homebound. Call 
the Parish Office at (610) 828-8634 to provide the office 
staff with the name, address and phone number of the sick 
or homebound parishioner. 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday 

5 p.m. Vigil 
Sunday 

7:30 a.m., 9:30 a.m., & 11:30 a.m. 
Daily 

8:30 a.m. Monday to Saturday 
Holydays 

7 p.m. Vigil, 8:30 a.m., 12:05  &  7 p.m. 
 

Confessions 
Saturday 

3:30-4:30 p.m. & by appointment 
 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday-Friday  

8:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. & by appointment  
Closed for lunch: 12 p.m.-1 p.m. 

Saturday: By appointment only 
Sunday: By appointment only 

 

A mail slot is located in the  
front door of the rectory. 

 
 

 

EPIPHANY OF OUR LORD CHURCH 
www.epiphanyofourlord.com; epiphanych@comcast.net; website/parish bulletin: webmastereol@gmail.com 

Tel (610) 828-8634; Fax (610) 828-1802 
3050 Walton Rd, Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462 

Feb. 26, 2017 

Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
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Forty Days for Life 
  Wednesday, Mar. 1-Sunday, Apr. 9 at Planned 
Parenthood’s Norristown location at the corner of 
Powell and Wood Streets. Stop by to pray whenever 
you can but particularly every Thursday  8-11 a.m. 
and Saturday 11:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 

 

World Day of Prayer 
Friday, Mar. 3 

 The theme for this year is Am I Being Unfair to 
You? This year, the day will be cele-
brated in the Philippines. The women 
of the Philippines call us to explore 
concepts of economic justice in both 
the Philippines’ context and around the 
world and our response in light of 
God’s generosity (Mt. 20: 1–16).  
 To learn more, visit wdp-usa.org or 
worlddayofprayer.net.  

 

Ladies Bingo 
 Save the date! The annual Ladies Bingo at Holy 
Rosary Regional Catholic School will be held Fri-
day, Mar. 3. Doors will open at 6 p.m. Bingo will 
begin at 7 p.m. 
 

Pastoral Council Nominations 
 Return Nomination forms or cards to the Parish 
Office, place in the box in the vestibule of church, or 
complete the form online by Monday, Mar. 6.  
 

Ageless in the Lord 
 Aging is a gift and one of the Lord’s master 
teachers. The positive aspects of aging will be ex-
plored along with the Twelve Keys to Spiritual Vitali-
ty in this conference on Tuesday, Mar. 7, 9:30 a.m.-
2:30 p.m., at the IHM Conference Center, Bryn 
Mawr. Cost $40, which includes light breakfast, din-
ner and Mass.  
 Call (610) 581-0120. 

Sister Mary Scullion Lenten Reflection 
 Sister Mary Scullion, R.S.M., co-founder and   
Executive Director of Project H.O.M.E., will be 
speaking at Gwynedd-Mercy Academy Elementary 
on Tuesday, Mar. 14, at 7 p.m. in the school gym. 
Her topic is A Lenten Reflection: Who Is My Neigh-
bor?    
 Contact Elizabeth Sher at (215) 461-1027 or 
esher@gmaelem.org for more information. 
 

A Reflection from Sister Mary Scullion 
 “If we want to truly make America great, we must 
foster an ethos of compassion and mutual care,   
especially for the most vulnerable among us. We 
must work together to build a stronger future for all 
citizens.”  
 

The Little Black Book 
 Complimentary copies of The Little Black Book 
for the Lenten Season will be distributed after Mass 
this weekend, Feb. 25-26.  

 

Youth Ministry 
 Come out for a mini Lenten retreat this Sunday, 
Feb. 26, 6:45-9 p.m. in the Parish Center. 
 Contact ymmin@eol.comcastbiz.net. 
 

Our Holy Father’s Prayer Intention 
For March 

 That persecuted Christians may be supported by 
the prayers and material help of the whole Church. 
 

Ash Wednesday, Mar. 1 
 Those 14 years or age and older, who are 
healthy and women not pregnant/nursing, abstain 
from eating meat of Ash Wednesday and all Fridays 
of Lent as well as Good Friday. Additionally, those 
18-59 are to fast by limiting themselves to a single 
full meal on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday; the 
other two meals those days are to be light.  
 The U.S. Bishops also encourage the faithful to 
participate frequently in Mass, Penance and to un-
dertake study of Sacred Scriptures and Lenten de-
votions. Adoration is also highly recommended. Par-
ticipation in  service and charitable works such as 
Operation Rice Bowl are also encouraged. 
 

Why Ashes and Fasting? 
 It comes from the ancient Jewish tradition of pen-
ance and fasting, which included the wearing of ash-
es on the head to symbolize the dust from which 
God made us.  The ashes also symbolize grief, in 
this case, grief that we have sinned and separated 
ourselves from God.   
 Fasting is a part of repentance, of turning away 
from sin and back to God. It helps clarify our thinking 
and our feeling; it is purifying and prepares us to 
pray both deeper and more attentively. 
 

Lector Ministry 
 All those interested in are invited to contact Pete 
Boylan at (610) 277-1357. 

Lenten Schedule 2017 
 

Ash Wednesday, Mar. 1 
Ashes will be distributed at all Masses 

6:30 a.m. ~ 8:30 a.m. ~ 12:05 p.m. ~ 7:00 p.m. 
 

Lenten Weekday Masses, Mar. 2-Apr. 12 
Monday-Saturday 

8:30 a.m. 
 

Stations of the Cross 
School: Fridays, Mar. 10, 24, 31 

1:30 p.m. 
Parish: Thursdays, Mar. 2-Apr. 6 

7:00 p.m. 
 

Lenten Confessions 
Wednesdays, Mar. 8-Apr. 12 

7:00-8:00 p.m. 
No Confessions on Holy Saturday, Apr. 15 
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100th Anniversary of  
Our Lady of Fatima 

 The Archdiocese is 
sponsoring a pilgrimage to 
Fatima, June 5-12. For 
additional information, visit 
http://archphila.org/fatima.  
 

 In addition, Pope Fran-
cis has granted a plenary 
indulgence opportunity 
until Nov. 26. Along with 
the ordinary conditions of 
going to confession and 
communion, being interior-
ly detached from sin and 
praying for the intentions 
of the Holy Father, the 
faithful can do one of the following: a pilgrimage to 
Fatima participating in prayer dedicated to Mary, 
pray the Our Father and the Creed as well as in-
voke the Mother of God; Pray before any statue of 
Our Lady of Fatima which is exposed for public 
veneration on the 13th day of the month between 
May and Oct., participating in some celebration or 
prayer in honor of Mary, and must recite the Our 
Father, the Creed and invoke Our Lady of Fatima; 
the elderly or infirm may pray before any statue of 
Our Lady of Fatima spiritually uniting themselves 
to celebrations on the 13th day of each month be-
tween May and Oct. “offering to merciful God with 
confidence, through Mary, their prayers and suffer-
ings or the sacrifices they make in their own lives”. 
  

 A plenary indulgence is full remission of tem-
poral punishment due to sin in which God, through 
the Church, by Christ’s merits, grants reparation.  
 

 Have you ever heard of the Five First Satur-
days devotion? Our Lady promised that, at the 
hour of death, she would help whoever “on the first 
Saturdays of five consecutive months, shall con-
fess and receive Holy Communion, recite five dec-
ades of the Rosary, and keep me company...” (Our 
Lady to Sister Lucia, Dec. 10, 1925).  Learn more 
at http://www.marian.org/13th/firstsaturday.php. 
 

 For more details on the apparitions of Our Lady 
at Fatima, visit https://www.ewtn.com/fatima/ or 
http://www.fatima.org/.  
 

O Most Holy Virgin Mary, Queen of the most holy 

Rosary, you were pleased to appear to the children of 

Fatima and reveal a glorious message. We implore 

you, inspire in our hearts a fervent love for the recita-

tion of the Rosary. By meditating on the mysteries 

of the redemption that are recalled therein may we 

obtain the graces and virtues that we ask, through the 

merits of Jesus Christ, our Lord and Redeemer.  

Amen. 

Knights of Columbus 
Council #10605, Plymouth Meeting 

 

Will be offering Carnations after all Masses the 
weekend of Mar. 11-12 

 

 
 
 

in honor of  

St. Patrick’s Day  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Donation $1.00 each 
 

Please support the Knights in this  
worthy cause so they may continue their 

numerous charitable activities. 

The Beauties of American Choral 
 Hear talented young singers from the choir of the 
Creative and Performing Arts High School of Phila-
delphia as they sing Samuel Barber’s Agnus Dei on 
Monday, Mar. 13, 7:30 p.m. at the Cathedral Basili-
ca in Philadelphia. 
 

Family Retreat: Fishing with Jesus 
 This overnight retreat for families will include 
crafts, prayers, games and faith sharing on Mar. 31-
Apr. 1, at Mother Boniface Spirituality Center, 3501 
Solly Ave., Philadelphia. Learn how Jesus needs 
you and how you can work with Him for souls who 
don’t yet know Him. Cost $25/adult, $25/child with a 
maximum of $130 per family. 
 Please call (267) 350-1830 by Mar. 21 to register. 
 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
 Strengthen your marriage at the upcoming       
Encounter weekend,  Mar. 31-Apr. 2, at the      
Sheraton Great Valley.   
 Visit www.wwme-philly.org or call Mary Liz at 
(610) 449-1859 for more information or to register. 
 

Corpus Christi Bingo 
 You are invited to brunch and bingo on Saturday, 
Apr. 1, 8:30 a.m. at Corpus Christi Church, Lans-
dale. Admission $20. 
 Contact Laurie at (610) 584-5694. 
 

Mass of Appreciation and Reception 
 In recognition of our parish staff and volunteers, a 
Mass of Appreciation will be celebrated Wednes-
day, April 19, at 7 p.m. followed by a reception with 
light refreshments in Grady Hall. 
 Volunteers are needed to assist in preparation. 
Call Mary Sheehan at (610) 828-8103.  

http://www.catholic.org/shopping/?category=28
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=9887
http://www.catholic.org/clife/jesus
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=5217
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 March 1, 2017  
 
 
 
 Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  
 
 
 The Archdiocese for the Military Services, USA was established by Saint John Paul II in 1985 to provide 
 the Catholic Church’s full range of pastoral ministries to those in the United States Armed Forces.  
 
 
 The mission of the Archdiocese is to “serve those who serve” by providing the pastoral care and services to 
 Catholics serving in the U.S. Armed Forces, enrolled in in U.S. Military Academies, undergoing treatment 
 at any of the 153 Department of Veterans Affairs’ Medical Centers in the U.S., Puerto Rico and Guam, 
 working in civilian jobs for the federal government beyond U.S. borders, and the families of these popula-
 tions. The Archdiocese and its endorsed priests and deacons are responsible for pastoral service to approx- 
 imately 1.8 million Catholics. However, unlike a conventional diocese, the Archdiocese has no parishes or 
 parish registries and no weekly collections. It relies solely on the generosity of private donations to support 
 its programs and services.  
 
 
 Last year, Pope Francis told military ordinaries from around the world that “The role of military chaplains 
 is to accompany and support [those in need] on the journey, to be a comforting and brotherly presence for 
 them all” (Pope Francis, Address to participants in the 8th Humanitarian Course, 26.X.15.). Your support 
 of the Archdiocese for the Military Services will bring the Gospel, the sacraments and other forms of       
 spiritual support to men and women who serve our Country and defend our freedoms, including parishion-
 ers and families from our own diocese.  
 
 
 The Collection for the Archdiocese for the Military Services will be conducted in your parish on the week-
 end of Mar. 4-5. I ask your continued prayers and generous financial support of this collection.  
 
 
 Gratefully and with best wishes in Jesus Christ,  
 

 
 

 
 
 Most Reverend Charles J. Chaput, O.F.M. Cap.  
 Archbishop of Philadelphia  

 

Archdiocese of Philadelphia 
Office of the Archbishop 
222 North 17th Street 

Philadelphia, PA 19103-1299 
Telephone (215) 587-3747  commof@archphila.org 

www.archphila.org 

http://upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/commons/1/1a/Charles_Chaput_Archbishop_of_Philadelphia_COA.svg
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Olivia Selinger, Member 
Parish Pastoral Council 

Pulpit Announcement 
Feb. 11-12, 2017 

 
 

Good morning/evening, 
 
I am Olivia Selinger, a fellow parishioner and member of our Parish Pastoral Council. 
Many of you probably know that about this time of year, we hold an election to fill two 
positions on our Council. I’m here today to tell you a little about the Council and the 
process. 
 
The Parish Pastoral Council is an advisory body to our pastor, Father Quindlen. The 
Council meets six times over the course of the year to provide input and ideas to 
Father concerning his pastoral concerns. It is most helpful if the Council includes a 
diversity of parish members and view points. So, it is wonderful to have members who 
have been in the parish for many years, but it is also important to have members who 
are new to the parish as well as those in between. 
 
This week we are kicking off the nomination process. There are nomination cards in 
the pews. Please take one and consider nominating yourself or someone else to the 
Council. If you are nominating someone other than yourself, feel free to talk to that 
person or to send it in without talking to the person if you prefer. I also want to 
encourage you to go up to someone you see in church, ask the person’s name, and if 
they would be willing to consider a position on the Council. 
 
For those of you worried about the time commitment, members of the Council attend 
one evening meeting a month that lasts about 90 minutes. As this is an advisory 
body, there is no homework or extra things that need to be done between meetings. 
As long as you can attend the majority of the meetings…and…are willing to share 
your ideas, you can successfully participate in the Parish Pastoral Council. If you like 
to share your opinion, and listen to others, you will enjoy this role and contribute to 
our parish life. 
 
To fill in a few details, the process has been updated and improved this year. You 
may nominate someone using the cards in the pew or the page in the bulletin or via 
the EOL web page. The nominations can be returned online or in the box in the 
Vestibule of the church or to the Parish Office. Be sure all of your nominations are in 
by Monday, March 6. At that point nominees will be notified and invited to an 
informational session. After that session, Nominees decide whether to accept or 
decline the nomination. 
 
Thank you for your time today. I will be in the back of the church if you wish to ask me 
any questions. 
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Stewardship is a way of  life.   
Tithing is God’s Plan for Giving.  

   Our Sunday Offering 2/12  $ 12,469 
   Last Year’s Offering    $ 10,692 
   Children’s Offering    $  26.33 

Thank you for your continued support! 

The Respect Life Rose 
For the week of Feb. 26 is for  

Nicholas Lamina 
The rose was placed on the Altar in front of  

The Blessed Mother  

Adoration Chapel Votive Candles are Dedicated for: 
 

From the Pastor: 
 “Let us embark on the journey together, as 
Church...and keeping our gaze fixed on the Crucifix. 
He, loving us, invites us to be reconciled with God 
and to return to Him, in order to find ourselves 
again.” 

-Pope Francis, Ash Wednesday, Feb. 10, 2016 
 

 
From the Children: 
 Helped dad build furniture. Teaching kids in kara-
te. Raising money for heart program. I was kind. I 
cleaned. I helped my sister write her homework. 

M ASS I NTENTIONS 

Pregnancy Hotline 
 Pregnant and need help? Call the hotline at 610-
626-4006, 24/7, for assistance with pro-life options,          
supportive counseling and other resources.  

Names will remain on the Sick List for one calendar month. Contact the Parish 
Office to update the list. 

Please Pray for the Sick 
Parishioners listed in bold. 

   Marge Addario  Miriam Beaumont  
  Jerry Curran   Marion Fair 

Nicholas 
Lamina 

Feb. 26 
Maryanne 
Koehler 

Feb. 26 

 

Feb. 26 
Joe  

Steuer 

 
 

NOMINATION FORM 
 

Complete and forward to our Parish Office, 
place in the box located in the vestibule of 

church or submit online before 

Monday, Mar. 6 
 

( Please print ) 
 

List the names of the nominees and your 
reasons for nominating them, 

describing what you believe they will bring 
to the work of the Council.   

 
  1.
 ______________________________________________ 

 
  
 ______________________________________________ 

 
  
 ______________________________________________ 
 

   
  2.
 ______________________________________________ 

 
  
 ______________________________________________ 

  
  
 ______________________________________________ 
 

 
  3.
 ______________________________________________ 

  
  
 ______________________________________________ 

 
  
 ______________________________________________ 
 

NOMINATION FOR 
PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 

 

 Each family of Epiphany of Our Lord Parish, 
Plymouth Meeting, may nominate adult parish 
members (including yourself, if you wish) 

to serve a three-year term of office on our Parish 
Pastoral Council beginning in September. 

Thursday, Mar. 2 
8:30 a.m. –  

Guglielmo Di Martino 
 

Friday, Mar. 3 
8:30 a.m. –  
Joan Gibson 

 

Saturday, Mar. 4 
8:30 a.m. –  
Rick Perry 

Monday, Feb. 27 
8:30 a.m. –  
Elsie Tkach 

 

Tuesday, Feb. 28 
8:30 a.m. –  
Bill Keenan 

 

Wednesday, Mar. 1 
8:30 a.m. – 

Celebrant’s Intention 






